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Our Mission Statement: 

“To Grow in God’s Word and Share 

God’s Love” 

Our Core Values: 

1. Building community inside and 

outside of our church building. 

2. Nurturing and developing faith lives 

for all ages 

3.Serving Others (in our 

neighborhoods, community, state and 

beyond) 

4. Caring for our members and church 

building. 

5. Investing in children, youth and 

their families. 
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Pastor’s Pen 
  That, however, is not the way of life you 

learned 21  when you heard about Christ and 

were taught in him in accordance with the 
truth that is in Jesus.  You were taught, with 
regard to your former way of life, to put 
off your old self, which is being corrupted by 
its deceitful desires; to be made new in the 
attitude of your minds; and to put on the new 
self, created to be like God in true 
righteousness and holiness.ó  Ephesians 

4:20-24  
 

 A number of years ago I was sitting in a 
coffee shop. A woman came in and setup a 
display table with a book that she had 

recently published.  It was the title of the 
book that caught my attention and led me to 
question my priorities and how much of my 

energy was focused on serving Jesus or 
myself.  The title was, “Living Your Eulogy.”   

 
 At the end of your life what will people 
say about you, or more importantly, what will 

Jesus say about you?  As I write this I’m 
reminded of what Jesus says in Mathew 25 (I 

suggest you read it for yourself). It takes 
place when Jesus to returns to judge the 
living and the dead.  In the story he looks 

upon all of us gathered before him and he 
says that some of us are sheep and some of 
us our goats.  The sheep, it turns out, go to 

heaven, and the goats, well, it doesn’t turn 
out so well.  Yes, we are saved by grace 

through faith, but it’s not a cheap grace, and 
how we live in relation to Jesus and others 
matters.    

 
 I know we don’t like to think about 

dying; in fact, in his seminal book, Denial of 
Death, Earnest Becker writes that Americans 
more than any other group on earth are 

afraid of death or even thinking about it.  But 
it is our destiny and it is important to keep it 
always before us, because it changes how we 

prioritize our life. If you knew the exact date 
and time your life was over I can guarantee 

that your priorities would change, and your 
relationship with Christ would become much 
more intentional.   

 
 Conversion is a word that is not used 
too often, and that’s too bad, because 

conversion is something that Christ seeks to 

In essence it would be a conversion experience 
for you mortality, sin and need for a savior. It is 

not until we allow ourselves to be led by the 
Holy Spirit to the foot of the cross to 

contemplate Jesus’ suffering and death, along 
with our suffering and death, that our hearts 
are prepared for the inner, transforming work of 

the Holy Spirit.   
 
 All conversion begins in the heart, 

because the heart is where our deepest passions 
are at work. Of the heart Francis Nemeck writes, 

òIn its biblical sense, the heart denotes the whole 
personéIn the heart dwell feelings and emotions, 
desires and passions. The heart is the seat of 
wisdom and the source of understanding. It is 
the locus of the will and the spring from which 
[holiness] flows. It is within the heart that Christ 
himself must dwell.ó Without the Spirit of Christ 
dwelling in our heart it is impossible to know 

and do the will of God.   
 

 It is only Jesus – by the presence and 
power of His Spirit - who can give us a new 
heart.  Do you remember what our Lord spoke 

through the prophet Ezekiel?  “I shall give you a 
new heart and put a new Spirit within you. I 
shall remove your heart of stone and give you a 

heart of flesh.” It is only then that our Eulogy 
will tell of how much we loved the Lord and 

desired to serve Him every day of our lives.  If 
not, then, our hearts will be divided and at best 
we may have done a few things for the Lord, but 

most our eulogy will be about ourselves.   
 
 In a few weeks we will be entering the 

season of Lent.  Lent is an invitation to journey 
with Jesus to the cross, to be converted and 

walk into the future as an Easter people living 
out our eulogy with Jesus and each other. Are 
you up for the journey?  

    
Grace, peace and joy in Christ Jesus our Lord, 

PF   
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Presidents Corner  

 

causes strong opposition by residents and 
adds a lot of time and money to the project.  
However, it has been determined that these 

fears are unfounded when there's good 
planning, quality construction, good support 
for residents and good property management.  

It's a safe bet these conditions exist when 
there is a Lutheran organization involved 

with a project.   
 
 Lutheran organizations provide 

affordable housing across the country in 
urban, small town, suburban and rural areas 

including supplying housing and housing 
opportunities to the elderly, persons with 
disabilities, children and families, the 

homeless, to people with low to very low 
incomes, and even to individuals with 
moderate incomes in the case of workforce 

housing.  There are a few churches in the 
metro area that have taken on these housing 

initiatives including Holy Trinity Lutheran 
Church, Nokomis Lutheran Church and 
Edina Community Lutheran Church. 

 As you know, we are in the process of 
working with other non-profit entities to 

actually construct an affordable housing 
project.  At the council meeting in January a 
Committee was formed to be known as the 

HCM Affordable Housing Coalition.  This 
committee will be chaired by me and is open 
to members and non-members.  We are 

looking at constructing an affordable housing 
project utilizing pre-fabricated modular 

constructed buildings in Washington County.  
We will be working with Trinity Lutheran 
Church in determining whether a separate 

not-for profit entity should be formed, in 
order to move forward with such a housing 

project.  We will also seek input from MICAH 
and other non-profits.   
 

In the past we have promoted education 
and assistance for those less fortunate 
through the HCM fund.  We have supported 

affordable housing through the Habitat for 
Humanity programs both locally and in 

Cohoma.  But the needs are overwhelming.  
Affordable housing can be a part of building 
community.  It is a real way to provide for the  

 

 As my term ends as President, I wanted 

to thank all of you for the honor and privilege 
of representing you.  I have learned a great 

deal from all of you and about our church.  I 
know that we have faithfully practiced grace 
in the face of a number of issues.  I also 

wanted to take this opportunity to thank the 
many volunteers, the members of council and 
most importantly, you, as members, for 

supporting our efforts in building community.  
I know that without your efforts none of this 

would have been possible.  I will continue to 
serve you on the Business Management, 
Constitution and Memorial and Grants 

Committees.  
 

 As we move forward through the “Holy 
Conversations” process, there will be a great 
deal of prayer and discernment on what 

comes next for our congregation.  I want to 
offer you some thoughts on my observations 
on the church and our role in the community 

and world.  Martin Luther in leading the 
Protestant Reformation in the 16th century 

determined “that religious authority lay not 
primarily in church traditions, nor in the 
hierarchy of bishops and popes, but in the 

Bible alone. The teaching of the church and 
its leaders must be judged by the standard 

and teaching of the Bible, which is the sole 
authoritative source of the Christian faith.”  
The Protestants or Lutherans have utilized 

our traditions and teachings in a number of 
reform movements, including abolitionism, 
prohibition and human rights. 

 
 In 2005, the Evangelical Lutheran 

Church, which our church is a part of, took 
on an initiative to provide affordable housing.  
They were partnering with Lutheran Services 

in America which consists of 300 social 
ministry organizations, and the Lutheran 
Church-Missouri Synod.  The common barrier 

to affordable housing is the stigma and fear of 
affordable housing.  In many areas it is the 

'not in my back yard' attitude. Fears that 
affordable housing will decrease a 
community's property value,  
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homeless youth that are coming to the drop in 
center.  It is a real way to provide housing for 

the elderly and young families.  By working 
together, we are able to reach others that 

want to provide real and tangible benefits to 
people in our community, in order to serve 
Christ.  

 
 I believe it will be a way for us to avoid 
becoming one of the statistics that Pastor 

Hanson has been discussing.  It offers an 
opportunity to grow and prosper as a church.  

It allows us to make a difference in our 
community, and the world.  I would 
encourage you to keep an open mind, and to 

pray about this opportunity to serve Christ in 
helping to provide affordable housing in our 

community. 
 
 Whatever we decide to do, I am 

confident that we will make a difference.  Your 
generosity and willingness to try new things, 
has already made a difference.  I pray that we 

will continue to move forward, and that you 
will continue to support the efforts of our 

pastor and church council. 
 
In Christ, 

 
Kevin K. Shoeberg 
President   

 

    

  

   

 

   

Pastor Fred’s gmail account has been 
compromised again. The email 

address being used by the hackers is: 
fredriick.hanson1964@gmail.com. 
Please be aware and critical of any 
emails you receive and pay special 

attention to the email address that it is 
coming from. The church is working on 

a solution. 
 

   

Thank you! 

 
Thank you to Vida MacDonald, 

Judy Clausen, Barb Dietrich, 
and Adele for providing treats 

for Sunday Morning Worship. 
The Seniors Committee will be 

providing treats in the month of 
February. 

 

mailto:fredriick.hanson1964@gmail.com
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 February is Teen Dating Violence  
 
 

 
Awareness Month, a national effort to raise 

awareness about dating abuse, promote 
programs that support young people, and 
encourage communities to prevent this form 

of abuse with the goal of decreasing the 
prevalence of dating abuse among young 
people. 

 Teen dating violence can be physical, 

emotional, or sexual, and includes stalking. 

It can occur in person or electronically, 

which includes texting, social media, and 

other online applications. Victims of teen 

dating violence are more likely to experience 

symptoms of depression and anxiety. They 

might also engage in unhealthy behaviors, 

such as using tobacco, drugs, and alcohol. 

Teens who are victims in high school are at 

higher risk for victimization during college 

and throughout their lifetimes. 

 About 1 in 10 teens who have been on 

a date have also been physically abused by 

a boyfriend or girlfriend in the last year. One 

of the most important things you can do is 

keep the lines of communication open with 

your kids. 

 

 

February Health Minute 

 

× Be a role model – treat your kids and 

others with respect. 

× Start talking to your kids about 

healthy relationships early – before 

they start dating. 

× Get involved with efforts to prevent 

dating violence at your teen’s school. 

× If you are worried about your teen, 

call the loveisrespect helpline at 1-

866-331-9474 or text “loveis” to 

22522.  You can chat anytime, day or 

night.      OR 

× Check out the website:  
www.loveisrespect.org   It includes 

emergency help resources, education 
material and educator toolkits, 
advice on helping someone else or 

yourself.  

òLove is patient and kind; love does not 
envy or boast; it is not arrogant  or rude. 
It does not insist on its own way; it is not 
irritable or resentful; it does not rejoice at 
wrongdoing, but rejoices with the 
truth. Love bears all things, believes all 
things, hopes all things, endures all things.ó  

 

February is also American Heart Month – stop 

in for a Blood Pressure check! 

Linda Peterson 

Parish Nurse 
Office Hours:  

Tuesday 9am-12pm 
 

Stop by for a blood pressure check, 

medication review, medical questions, or 
just to chat! Available at other times by 

appointment. 

 

 

http://www.loveisrespect.org/
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 On Saturday, November 2nd, 2019, a 
group six left Stillwater to travel to 

Clarksdale, Mississippi, to spend a week 
working on a Habitat for Humanity home.  

The group consisted of:  Jenny Powell, Peggy 
Peterson, Tom Weber, Carol Weber (all St. 
Paul Lutheran members), and two friends of 

SPLC, Marlay Smith from Stillwater and 
Christa Scheider from Duluth.  As always, 

God provided with a wonderful group to travel 
and work with and just the right number of 
people with the skills and talents that were 

needed to do the jobs that needed to be done 
during our work week.   
 

 We spent Saturday night in Mattoon, 
Illinois and then continued our travel on 

Sunday, arriving at the Clarksdale Habitat 
Dorm on Sunday afternoon.  On Monday 
morning we met with our job site supervisor, 

Ben, headed to the job site to go over what 
they would like to have us work on during our 

work week, and then we jumped in and got to 
work.  During our week, we finished laying 
porcelain floor tiles, did some touch-up sheet 

rock mudding and sanding; primed and put 
two coats of paint on all the interior walls; 
built, primed and painted the window framing 

for all the windows; primed, painted and 
installed all the window trim; primed, painted 

and installed the closet and room doors; 
cleaned and prepared two of the room floors 
for the tile grout; and did come job-site clean-

up.  By Friday afternoon, the house at an 
“almost finished point” and was ready to have 
the kitchen cabinets installed, the bathroom 

fixtures installed, the floor tile grouting done, 
the HVAC and water heater installed, final 

cleaning and it would be ready for a family to 
call home.   
 During our evenings we enjoyed some 

community building times.  We spent one late 
afternoon/early evening at the Spring 

Initiative program, which is a program for 
school age kids of all ages to get some extra 
help and encouragement with their 

homework.  There were two age groups and 
part of our team worked with the younger 
kids and the other part worked with those in  
 

 

 

5th-6th grades.  We were each assigned a 
student and we were able to get to know the 

students, what their story was, what their 
goals and dreams are, and help them with 

their homework.  It is an amazing program, 
the organizers of the program are wonderful, 
dedicated people.  It has helped many 

students do better in school, graduate and go 
on to further their education.  One evening we 

invited a couple, Margaret and Robert, to join 
us for supper at the dorm.  They were one of 
the first Habitat homeowners in Clarksdale 

and they had just paid off their mortgage.  We 
celebrated that milestone with them and they 
shared their story of their lives before their 

Habitat home, their journey to get their 
Habitat home, and their life changes after 

they moved into their Habitat home.  It was a 
very enlightening and emotional evening.  One 
of the other evenings we were invited to a 

“thank you” potluck hosted by the Clarksdale 
Habitat board members.  They provided a 

delicious “spread” of food and it was a great 
time of fellowship, getting to meet the board 
members, talking with them about their 

struggles, visions, hearing their stories, 
sharing ideas and a time of prayer and praise.   
 

On Friday afternoon, we cleaned up the dorm, 
packed and loaded our things, said goodbyes, 

and we started our journey home.  We 
planned a “special side trip” for the way home 
– our last adventure as a group.  We traveled 

to Branson, Missouri, spent Friday night in 
Branson and then on Saturday morning 
attended the live performance (complete with 

live animals!) of “The Miracle of Christmas”.  
It was a wonderful way to end the trip and 

start the Christmas season.  We arrived back 
home on Sunday afternoon, November 10. 
 

A couple of our team members shared some 
comments and memories of the trip:   

 
I loved this particular trip it just seemed 
special, everyone so laid back but so focused 
on the work.  I do have some memories of a 
super bunch of folks doing a lot of great work 
and being more than repaid by the tenderness 
of all the people we encountered.  

 

Clarksdale Trip! 
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Especially Ben, Bobbie,  Ms, K., Elliott, Matt 
and Anja.  Then the lovely side trip to 
Branson and the show was that amazing.  
Just what the doctor ordered!  I hope to go 
again next year for sure!   Marlay 

 
 I was so amazed by the different 
emotions I had during this week.  It ranged 
from insecurity to absolute peace.  The people 
we met were so beautiful and happy.  
Working with Ben was joyful everyday.  The 
potluck prayer was one of the most beautiful 
I have ever heard.  It touched me to tears.  
When Miss K started singing, I had all I could 
do to stay composed.  I was pleased, proud 
and disappointed in what was done, and 
what was left undone.  Returning home was 
such an odd feeling.  I felt I didnõt belong and 
I may be needed somewhere else.  I am 
grateful to be home, but miss the hard work 
and satisfied feeling we had at the end of 
each day.  I will be going again!  Loved the 
experience!  Thanks to all.     Peggy Peterson 
 

A big thank you for all of the 
support and encouragement from 
our St. Paul Lutheran family and 

friends! 
 

Your prayers, support and encouragement is 
greatly appreciated!  Thank you to all who 
donated monetarily to our “free-will 

offering”.  Your donations provided $495!   
 

 

Also, thank you to all those who ordered 
wreath and/or swags from our annual 

fundraiser.  We had a record year that 
provided proceeds of $367.50! Both of these 

amounts will be used by the Clarksdale 
Habitat to purchase building supplies to 
continue God’s work and their work in 

Clarksdale to better the lives and the 
community of Clarksdale.  As Mayor Jones’ 
motto was when we started working in the 

Yahzoo Delta area 30 years ago, “All God’s 
people should have at least a simple, decent 

place to live.  That is what this is all about!  It 
has been an honor to be a small part of that 
process and see how things have changed for 

the better because of it.  There is still a lot of 
work to be done.  If you would be interested in 

being a part of the 2020 trip to help build 
homes, or just to learn more, please feel free 
to talk to any of those that went in 2019 – and 

check out the Habitat display in the 
Fellowship Hall.  The dates for the 2020 trip 
have not been set yet, but we will keep you 

posted.  Thank you, again, from the 2019 
team, and the community of Clarksdale for all 

your support!  
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Upcoming Events and Updates 
Hope for The Journey Home 

Hope for The Journey Home has been 
scheduled for St. Paul Lutheran Church and 

the United Methodist Church of Stillwater for 
the week of February 16th.  The Social 

Concerns committee needs your help.  We, St. 
Paul Lutheran, will take the last half of this 
week.  Our schedule will be as follows:  

Wednesday, February 19, we will staff only 
the overnight shift from 8pm-9:15am; 

Thursday, February 20, no supper shift and 
the overnight shift will begin at 8pm-9:15am; 
Friday, February 21, we will staff the dinner 

shift and you can arrive between 4:00-5:30 
until 8:15pm and the overnight shift will begin 
at 8pm-9:15am; Saturday, February 22, we 

will staff the dinner shift and you can arrive 
between 4:00-5:30 until 8:15pm and the 

overnight shift will begin at 8pm-9:15am.  
More detailed information on these shifts will 
be in the gathering area after the holidays.  

Please consider volunteering your time to help 
make these families welcomed.  Any 
questions, please contact Adele. 

 

Community Meals 
Do you enjoy a good meal?  Do you enjoy sitting 
around a table having conversation?  If so, you have 
several opportunities each and every month to join 
in the fun of a nutritious and FREE meal. 
× Ascension Episcopal Church in Stillwater ɀ 

Breakfast every Tuesday & Thursday morning 
from 8-10 a.m. 

× St. Andrews Church in Mahtomedi ɀ 
Thursday Supper ɀ 6-7 p.m. 

× Bethlehem Lutheran Church in Bayport ɀ 2nd 
Sunday Supper - 5 p.m. 

× Ascension Episcopal Church in Stillwater ɀ 
Last Sunday Supper ɀ 5 p.m. 

× Ascension Episcopal Church in Stillwater ɀ 
February Fourth Friday Food & Friendship 
5:30-7:30 p.m. @ Our Community Kitchen. 

 

 
 

 

 

Foot Care Clinic 
 

 Save the Date! We will be repeating the 
Foot Care Clinic on Tuesday, March 31 from 
9am to 3pm. There will be three certified foot 

care registered nurses available. Watch for 
further details, or contact Linda Peterson, 
Parish Nurse, for information. 

 

Lenten Meal Changes 
Come and join us weekly, beginning with Ash 

Wednesday, for a Noon meal following morning 
worship.  After much discussion at two council 
meetings, it has been decided NOT to have the 

EVENING Lenten meal due to lack of 
attendance.  However, Pastor Fred and Shelley 

Jokinen are working on having Dessert & 
Discussion after our evening worship – more to 
come on this. 

 

Annual Meeting 
 

 The annual meeting will be held after the 
9:00 a.m. service on February 2nd 2020. There 

will not be a meal. 
 
 

Cribbage Tournament! 
 
 Calling all cribbage players! Sign up to 

join the fun at the Cribbage Tournament on 
Saturday, March 7th, from 9 a.m. – Noon. All 
ages and levels of players are welcome! There is 

no charge for this event and light refreshments 
will be provided by the Fellowship committee. 
Sign up by Sunday, March 1st.  
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Canvas Health Adult Group 
 
 When I was asked to help find a room at 

our church for a group from Canvas Health 
that provides an adult program to do art 

projects once a week I was intrigued.  As part 
of Property & Grounds we set up the art room 
downstairs to accommodate 12-15 adults. 

 
 One afternoon in December I was at 
home and all of a sudden I had, what I call a 

“God moment”, I needed to go to church and 
visit the Canvas art group and see for myself 

what this was all about. I brought a plate of 
cookies to share, and met some of the adults 
that come on a weekly basis. I was impressed 

with their friendly manner, compassion, and 
care for each other. 

 
 The leader of the group is very kind, 
patient and shows each person special 

attention.  They shared with me some of their 
art projects, their excitement for their 
upcoming Christmas luncheon, guitar playing, 

and most of all just interesting conversation. 
The next time I stopped in it was for a short 

visit to see how everyone was doing, and to 
wish all a Merry Christmas. 
 

 Spending time with this group of adults 
really humbles you, and to see their smiles and 

friendly faces warms your heart and brightens 
your day. 
 

 God speaks to us in many ways and this 
really touched my heart. I will continue to visit, 
and see what projects are in the works. I 

encourage you to take time to stop in on 
Tuesday afternoons at 2:00 p.m. to see for 

yourself. 
 
It will brighten your day!  

Barb Dietrich 

 

 

Construction and Remodeling 
Updates 

 
 The flat roof has been redone, with some 
finishing touches that need to be done in the 

spring.  The skylight has been resealed, will 
also need more attention in the spring.  The 
new roof air conditioners have been installed, 

and the final programming is being completed. 
 

Lounge/kitchenette/office/library 
13 new Anderson windows have been 
installed, electrical work completed, outside 

walls built out and insulated and 
are now ready for sheetrock. A hanging ceiling 

will be installed in the lounge once the 
sheetrock is completed.  New cabinets for the 
kitchenette have been stained and sealed. 

Countertops and refrigerator have been 
purchased.  The former library is in the 
process of being painted. 

 
All the work so far, except the electrical, has 

been done by volunteers from Property and 
Grounds. 
A big Thank You to Jeff Thomsen for all his 

work and expertise. 
Barb Dietrich, Property and Grounds 
Committee Chair 

 

 

Upcoming Events and Updates 

Continued 
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We invite you to come to 
worship with on Sundays. 

Worship time: 9:00am. 

Sunday School 9:00am. 

 

 

 


